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Land slip 
remediation 
activities 
on site 

 

Timeframe for Completion of Phase 2 / new Carpark 
 
We are currently on target to meet the original completion date of July 
2019.  At the end of this phase of works the car park construction and slope 
remediation will be complete. We are aiming to have the new car park 
operational by the end of July however there may be some tidying up of 
areas required and items such as lighting repairs/commissioning to carry out 
so please bear with us. 
 
Current work on site 
 
There are still a number of trucks bringing material via the ramp down to the 
new carpark site and to rebuild the slope below.  These works are the main 
bulk of the project and will create a stable slope on which to re-establish the 
car park and reserve below.  We appreciate the car park closure is a 
nuisance however this is the most effective way to keep people safe and to 
make the earthworks efficient so we can reopen as soon as possible. 
 
Future work on site 
 
Next week we will be undertaking activities to install some additional timber 
poles in the lower portion of the site.  This is to help strengthen the soils on 
the lower slope (below the new concrete pile wall) to help make the site safe 
for the repair of the waste water pipe lower down the slope in the near 
future.  This will be followed by further rockfill to build the slope to the 
required angles. 
 
Ecological assessments and vegetation clearance will be undertaken in the 
next week or so to provide room for an access track to assist in the repair of 
the damaged waste water pipe lower down the gully.  The large dead pine 
tree in the middle of the gully will be removed as part of this process. 
 
Construction times reminder 
 
All vehicle movements, on and off site, are going to be restricted to normal 
construction hours (these times are also provided by the resource consent 
to carry out these works).  These times are as follows: 

• Monday to Friday: 

o 6.30am to 7.30am, low level noise activities only 

o 7.30am to 6pm, construction work 

o 6pm to 8pm, work can continue, but no noisy work 

• Saturday: 7.30am to 6pm (although work does not usually proceed 

after midday)  



• Sundays and public holidays: No noisy construction work at any 

point. Site visits may occur on these days 

Please do contact us on this email rawene@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz if you 
have any queries.  
 

Why you 
are 
receiving 
this email 

You are receiving this email as you have indicated that you wish to receive 
updates about Rawene Road car park. These email updates will be made 
available on a regular basis.  If you want to unsubscribe from this email, or if 
you want to be added, please email us.  

How you 
can get 
more 
information 

If you have any questions or feedback please email 

rawene@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz and we will endeavour to answer as 

quickly and comprehensively as possible.  This email address can be used 

to contact the project team, and is regularly monitored by Amanda, John 

and Ross.  The Auckland Council Contact Centre is also be available on 09 

301 0101. 
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